FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am enquiring about the changing usage of newly installed cycle lanes in your borough under the FOIA.

Would you please be able to provide:

1. The number, length and locations of any new cycle lanes in your borough/local authority since March 2020.
Since March, Leicester City Council has completed one permanent cycleway scheme on Lancaster Road which is 1.4 miles long. Works commenced on this scheme prior to March 2020. 

In addition, in response to the coronavirus pandemic to encourage and support cycling and walking within neighbourhoods and along key commuter routes as a safe alternative to cars and public transport, Leicester City Council has installed 11 schemes comprising 11 miles of temporary pop-up segregated cycle ways since March 2020. Full details of the Council’s Covid-19 Transport Recovery Plan can be found at: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/186689/covid-19-transport-recovery-plan-may-2020.pdf
The pop-up cycleway schemes are located along:

1. Aylestone Rd

2. Braunstone Lane East

3. Evington Lane

4. Granby St

5. Abbey Park Rd

6. Saffron Lane

7. London Rd

8. Hinckley Rd

9. Beaumont Leys Lane

10. Abbey Park Rd

11. Mill Lane

5 of the pop-up schemes involved measures to improve existing marked cycleways along Granby St, Aylestone Rd, Braunstone Lane East, Evington Lane and London Road.

3 of the schemes along Saffron Lane, London Rd and Hinckley Rd involved temporarily repurposing existing bus lanes as pop up cycleways.


2. Month-by-month figures of the numbers of cyclists using these lanes.
Data has been recorded and is available as attached for Records for Abbey Park Rd, Beaumont Leys Lane, Mill Lane, London Road, Hinckley Road and Saffron Lane. Further information is not held.

3. The amount of money spent on installing any new cycle lanes since March 2020.
The permanent scheme on Lancaster Road was constructed as part of the Council’s Connecting Leicester programme and the projected outturn cost for the scheme is: £1,264,535.48. The budget for the pop-up cycleway measures is £251,866. This is funded from the Government’s Emergency Active Travel Fund Tranche 1.


4. The number of complaints received over any new cycle lanes installed since March 2020.
One formal complaint was dealt with through the Council’s complaints procedure.


5. Which of the newly installed cycle lanes are to be/have been removed, if any.

None to date.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
